THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MINUTES

Date:


Wednesday, September 26, 2007

Place:


Jeff and Gwen Olmstead, 15 Timothy Lane

Present:
Dennis Donahue
Rob Thompson


Jeff Olmstead 

Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner


Susan True

Assoc. Members:  
Laurrie Sostman

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:02p.m. by President, Dennis Donahue.  Minutes from August 15th, 2007 Executive Board Meeting were approved as written.  The Board held an open meeting specifically for discussions and comments from homeowners on the Pond Area clean-up effort.

Homeowners Open Session:  In attendance were:  
Representing Arrowwood Lane
Representing Quail Run Lane
22, Bobby & Leslie Woods

33, Ted Barron & Dorothy DaCosta
32, Walter & Laurel Mills

39, John Szandrocha
76, Chris Argiropoulos


42, Richard Burt




The association contracted with Dynamic Landscaping to brush hog the ground around the pond area which is located between Deerfield Road and Quail Run Lane.  On the evening of September 25, 2007, Dynamic Landscaping was in the process of performing the clean-up as contracted.  Shortly into the process they where approached by homeowners of Arrowwood Lane who objected to this work being done and asked the contractors to cease their work immediately.  The Board of directors invited those homeowners opposing the cutting of brush and other vegetation around the pond to tonight’s meeting to voice their concerns and comments.
Thriaya opened the discussion by circulating a orthophotographic image of Sinnott Farm – Detention Pond and Wetlands provided by the Town Engineering department.  The map outlined those areas which are considered wetlands.  In speaking with Peter Castaldi from the Town Wetlands and Engineering department, he outlined those areas that are not deemed protected wetlands.  The original design intent of the pond was to serve a dual purpose, one of them being a water detention to collect runoff.  
In speaking with town engineering, a portion of the area surrounding the pond should be maintained on an annual or as needed basis to a rough grass or meadow like ground.  The grounds primarily around the bump-out (an outlet concrete box structure located southwest on the pond containing forty-eight feet of piping) which is filled from second pond should be maintained for proper accessibility and flow.  Thriaya, explained that portion of the Wetlands Regulations which states that any natural or man-made pond is considered a water course.  A permit is only required for tree removal or any landscaping modifications within two-hundred feet from the pond and within one-hundred feet from wetlands.
Laurel Mills, submitted a Petition dated September 25, 2007 which contained signatures from eleven homeowners of Arrowwood Lane.  The petition asks that the work be stopped until further review of the environmental impact and town requirements are reviewed.  The Board acknowledges receipt of homeowner’s petition.  

Walter Mills, asked John Szandrocha, past Board present and longtime homeowner, the frequency of the previous years cutting around the pond area.  John responded that the pond area in the past has been maintained on a numerous occasions.  Its current state is the worst it has ever been in the past ten or more years.

Leslie and Bobby Woods, expressed their disagreement in the cutting of brush around the pond area and shared their comments on the lack of communication between the Association’s Executive Board and it’s homeowners on the clearing of this area.  
Ted and Dorothy DaCosta, homeowners for more than eighteen years reminisce on how well maintained the pond was kept in the past and its current state is unacceptable.  
Dennis acknowledged all homeowners comments and thank them for joining this evening’s board meeting.  He further explained the pass work of the Board and expressed our infrastructure responsibilities as written in the By-Laws to the maintenance of the pond area.  The current condition of the pond area is from neglect and is long overdue it’s scheduled maintenance.  

Action Items:

Dennis will draft a letter to be enclosed in the of October’s quarterly mailings of current events taking place in the Association.
Thriaya will contact David Peter Castaldi of Wetlands and Town Engineering department, to request a written summary of the town’s recommendations for maintaining the Associations created pond which will also include Wetlands Regulations.

The Board went into executive session to discuss delinquent accounts.
Treasurer’s Report
Quarterly invoices for the forth quarter will be prepared for mailing this week.  

As of September 22nd, 62 homeowners have paid in full and their accounts are current through the third quarter.  Two homeowners with overdue maintenance fees from previous quarters have paid their outstanding balances since the August 15th Executive Board meeting and are now current with the association.  

There are four homeowners who continue to have outstanding balances due form more than one previous quarter.  The total due from these four accounts, including acceleration and penalties is $4,705.  There have been no payments received from these homeowners since the August board meeting.  An exhibit showing the detailed status of these four accounts will be distributed at the September 26th Executive Board meeting.  

Disbursements
Payments made since the last Treasurer’s Report on August 13 total $3,670.13.  An exhibit showing all individual payments has been distributed at September 26th Executive Board meeting.  

Status of Association Finances

The current balance in the three association accounts is as follows:  

Checking account


$18,699.14
Reserve Fund Money Market
    
    6,034.02
Cap. Expenditure Money Market
    2,520.58




Total
:



$27,253.74
All association accounts are paid and current.  

There is $6,500 allocated in the budget for infrastructure maintenance that has not been utilized.  Expenditures for maintenance should be authorized in September by the Executive Board and payments should be I incurred before year end.  

Outstanding Financial Issues - None

Resale Certificates & Closings:

Resale certificates:  None have been issued since the last months Treasurer’s Report.

Closings - None
Welcoming Committee Report

The Welcoming Committee (Thriaya & Susan) greeted the Association’s three newest homeowners.  Delicious homemade brownies and a copy of the Homeowner’s Guide accompanied each home visit to the Ashenfelter’s of 81 Arrowwood, the Mannings’s of
27 Spice Bush Lane, and the Rosenthal’s of 58 Arrowwood Lane.

Covenant Committee and Vendor Relations Matters
Two letters went out to two homeowners acknowledging their homeowners modifications:

1) Baker, 22 Spring Hill – Deck repair and Landscaping

      2)   Mannings, 27 Spice Bush 

Landscaping Matters

The Executive Board unanimously approved the renewal of our two year contract submitted by Jane Sousa of Dynamic Landscaping.  
Infrastructure Maintenance

Contracts
The Executive Board has entered into contract with Bartlett Tree Experts of Simsbury, CT for tree fertilization, removals, soil management and pest treatments.  These are for trees planted along Timothy Lane, the Playground parking area, along Deerfield Road, Arrowwood and Spring Hill Lanes and at the entrance of Ryefiled Hollow.  The contracted amount for $1,530 plus tax includes:  (1) $440.00 two pest treatments; (2) $880.00 soil management treatment, and (3) $210.00 for tree removal.

The Executive Board has also entered into contract with Renew Asphalt Repair for crack sealing on Spring Hill and Arrowwood Lanes.

Executive Board Nominations
Dennis reminded the Board of the importance of filling the three expiring Boards seats (President, Secretary and Assistant Secretary) with qualified homeowners.  The election of these new Board members will occur at the Annual Homeowners meeting on November 8th.

The Board does not serve as a formal Nominating Committee, but is reaching out to encourage other homeowners to consider running.  Board members have identified a few candidates they would contact in order to ascertain their interest in running for the Board.

Next Meetings

The scheduled Executive Board Meetings for the remainder of the year are scheduled for:




October 17th

November 8th*
*Annual Homeowners Meeting

The next Executive Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 17th the home of Dennis and Pat Donahue, 2 Timothy Lane.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:10pm.

Respectfully submitted by:
Thriaya Mahdi-Wagner, Secretary
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